CUSF Executive Committee Meeting

University System of Maryland Headquarters

Adelphi, Maryland

Minutes

12:00-2:00 p.m., Monday, October 6, 2014

Attendance:
Virletta Bryant, Chair, Coppin State University

Pat Alt, Secretary, Towson University

James Stephens, UMBC

William Montgomery, UMCP

Robert Kauffman, (by phone) Frostburg State University

Jay Zimmerman, Past Chair, (by phone) Towson University

Joann Boughman, USM 

Zakiya Lee, USM

1. Minutes of the September 9, 2014 Executive Committee Meeting unanimously approved

2. Minutes from the 9/16/14 General CUSF meeting (with revisions) unanimously approved to be sent to the General Body.

3. It was pointed out that we still don’t have the names of all members and liaisons from all campuses.
4. REPORT FROM USM – Dr. Joann Boughman 
There were no new items to report today. Dr. Boughman will be calling in the next full CUSF meeting. The workgroups on ART and workload are still moving slowly. There is also a lot of work being done on campus sexual assault concerns.

Discussion:

a. When will the various policies be sent to the campuses for review? The workgroups are looking very closely at the ART policies, as they are very outdated and confusing. The System is spending a lot of time looking at consolidation, compliance, and other concerns. Seeking to tidy them up technically, and to roll them out soon…but first they have to be reviewed by the Presidents, CUSS, CUSF and the Student Council (and all affected Unions). A report will likely be ready in the next month. 

b. CUSF needs to be sure to stay in touch with Jim Gates and the Chancellor search committee, and as the new Chancellor is named, to raise our perspective to him/her. Perhaps invite that person to the November CUSS/CUSF meeting if the decision has been made by them. The Board of Regents’ retreat is scheduled for 11/25, and the new Chancellor will be invited for sure (if hiring completed). 
c. The controversy about the Health Benefits changes is not a “CUSF” issue, per se, but we may want a committee to oversee it (requested by Lila Ohler). Or perhaps have the Executive Committee consider what issues this brings up. 

d. Jay Zimmerman reported on the Regents’ Faculty Awards committee…it now has four out of five members, and is trying to arrange a meeting for December 2. Zakiya is trying to clarify some confusion about the information which was distributed. 

5. REPORT FROM THE CHANCELLOR’S COUNCIL – Dr. Virletta Bryant

a. The Council is concerned with keeping the cost of education down and the quality up. They have held discussions, and the students reported that they intend to work with the legislature on these issues. In particular, they are looking to get the legislature to honor their existing commitment to cover 15% of the cost of education with the state budget (which has never happened). How can/should CUSF work with them on this? One possibility is to have PJ Hogan talk with the Executive Committee about these issues, and also hold a joint CUSS/CUSF Exec. Comm. Meeting on November 3. 

b. The Board of Regents Retreat on 11/24-25 will cover two key issues:

- Research Funding: how can we find new funding opportunities as traditional funds dry up?

- Enrollment growth and funding: how to close the achievement gap

c. There was a report from the UMUC President at the Council about “student success” measures, particularly the use of analytics and other data methods. By using these methods, they’ve been better able to categorize students, and have used information about late enrollments to create a new policy about having to be enrolled four days before classes begin. In the process of gathering more data, universities will have to figure out what it means. And they will need a “culture shift” to focus more on evidence. Concerns about the “murky middle” were raised..and how to get these analytic tools more widely used. The Center for Academic Innovation will be working on this question.

d. The upcoming Federal changes in the Veterans’ Act will definitely affect us, as well.

6. DISCUSSION OF THE ROLE AND USE OF AN OMBUDSMAN

CUSF asked for information on how to do a better job of encouraging shared governance. The committee came up with three recommendations, including having an ombudsman. There was agreement that it is an important question, but that before the Executive Committee could decide about it we’d need more information. What does already happen on all the campuses (UMCP has an ombudsman already)? And how much of this belongs at the System level?

One suggestion was to initiate a “pilot year” …but in any case we’d need to have a committee review this and define it more clearly before moving ahead. The original proposal which was passed came from Faculty Affairs, so that is likely where it needs to be further elaborated upon.

7. NEW BUSINESS FROM THE 9/16/14 CUSF MEETING
There are resolutions being developed about Shared Governance at UMUC and about the Benefits changes. Not clear if they will be ready for the next full CUSF meeting. There was also some discussion about the question about representation of adjuncts. 

The next Senate Chairs meeting will be asked to discuss Shared Governance, and Robert Kauffman will report back to CUSF about it. 

There will also be discussion at the next meeting about clarifying the System retirement policy. 

The proposed agenda for the 10/20/14 CUSF meeting was accepted. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

